COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, December 11, 2006

QUESTION 2 
QUESTION: Councillor D. Keating

To ask the Manager to report on progress made in respect of my request at the May '06 Council Meeting for information regarding the allocation of schools in close proximity to overhead power lines, resulting from the Adamstown Variation Proposal involving the relocation of the northern part of the combined schools and leisure campus site, to an immediately adjoining site to the south-west of Adamstown.

REPLY
The Adamstown schools, which are currently under construction, are significantly in excess of the minimum required distance from any overhead powerlines.
On the issue of distance of development from power lines generally, the ESB has responded to correspondence with a report stating that ESB policy and practice with regard to transmission and distribution networks (i.e. lines, cables etc.) is in full compliance with the most up to date international guidelines and recommendations relating to public and staff EMF exposure.  

The Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government has yet to respond to correspondence on this matter.  Further contact will be made with the Department.
